Following a program presented by DKC member, Julie Kaupas, on "rescue" the meeting was called to order by President, Stella Maunsell.

The minutes from the November 21, 1994 meeting were read and approved as read.

Treasurer's Report:

Checking Account:

\$ 2,442.94

FIF

1,921.77

Savings Account:

27,297.73

Steve Wallis, AKC Delegate, reported that at the December board meeting the Border Collie was recognized and will be eligible to compete in the herding group in June.

Stella welcomed guests and visitors.

Emilie Beglane reported for the membership committee and the names of members voted on is herewith attached.

Connie Howard gave the following report on the 1995 spring show:

- 1. On Saturday evening there will be a talent show limited to the first 15 entries. There is no entry fee, but there will be a \$1.00 admission charge. First prize will be \$350.00 and the winning Jr. entry will be awarded a cassette radio. Peter Baynes will moderate and local dignitaries will serve as judges.
- 2. The judging panel for our show has been approved. Connie urged members to encourage their breed clubs to have a supported entry or specialty show in conjunction with the circuit. Connie requested suggestions for judges.
  - Help is still needed in several areas. Anyone interested in volunteering should contact Connie.
- 4. Our show is limited to 10 vendors. The fee for space is \$75.00 per day.
- 5. Smoking will continue to be permitted in the Jim Graham Building and obedience will remain in that building also.

Richard Perschel reported that the club will hold a yard sale on April 22nd and it will be held at our building on Guess Rd. There will be a bake sale at the same time. Club members are asked to be saving their treasures and to price their own items. No clothing will be sold and all electrical items should be in good working order. A sign up sheet was passed for people to sign if they are willing to help on that day or before.

Fran Hoffman reported for obedience. Classes are in session and over \$6,000.00 has been taken in.

Julie Kaupas reported that notices for conformation classes have been sent. Classes will start on February 2nd and the cost will be \$50.00 for non-members and \$25.00 for DKC members.

Emilie Beglane read a letter from one tracking exhibitor praising our club's efforts with regard to our recent tracking test.

Sallie Cooper said that the Pet Education booth at the Mighty Match had a good response and many hand-outs were passed out. The Canine Good Citizen Test tested 37 dogs and passed 31 dogs.

Sharon Pitz thanked all the members who helped her with the Christmas party.

The annual awards program will be held on February 24th at the Colonial Inn in Hillsborough. There will be no regular DKC meeting in February. The fee for the awards program is \$17.00 and must be sent to Denise McDonald.

Steve Wallis reported that the legislature will be back in town and meeting in Raleigh on January 25, 1995. There is a possibility that the "justice for animals" committee may try to pass a ban on breeding bill. Clubs may be asked to contribute to a lobbyist fee in order to be kept informed. An increase of 50¢ added to each show entry, ear-marked for lobbyist fee, may be one way to gain funds for this purpose.

Carol Quinlan, for Cindy Luster and the Karen Pryor seminar, passed a sign up sheet for members willing to help with that seminar.

Richard Perschel announced that Ridley Kessler is home from the hospital, but having a slow recovery.

Marge White announced that obedience run-thrus will be held on February 11th and 25th and asked for help on those two days.

There being no further business the meeting was adjourned at 9:15 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Marjorie J. White, Recording Sec.

## New applicants Read at 1/16/95 meeting

Jan Gray 140 BPW Club Road Carrboro, NC 27510 (919) 929-1114 Miniature Poodle Stephanie Fullerton 305B Morreene Rd. Durham, NC 27705 (919) 382-7531 Lab/Shepherd Mix

Marion Crain

## Member Candidates voted on 1/16/95

Brian Downs 705B Edwards St. Chapel Hill, NC 27516 (919) 932-3330 Rhod. Ridgeback

(Moving to Durham in Jan.) Keeshound

Nancy Chew 2527 Wrightwood Ave. Durham, NC 27705 (919) 493-0479 Cocker Spaniel Joanna Burley 2527 Wrightwood Ave. Durham, NC 27705 (919) 473-0479 Cocker Spaniel

Jamie Bond Lewallen 2300 Buckhorn Rd. Mebane, NC 27302 (919) 563-2607

## Voted on for Full Membership

Helen Cathro 10009 StallionWay Bahama, NC 27503

Please add the following to your membership list:
Julianne M. Weaver
4305 Dutch Garden Ct.
Raleigh, NC 27613
(919) 781-7195
Pointers

Susan Smith 5701 Island Rd. Hillsborough, NC 27278